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Town of Wellfleet - Board of Selectmen

Wellfleet Public Library

May 27, 2008

Regular Meeting - Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chair Jacqui Beebe. Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Jerry Houk, Michael May and Ira Wood. Town Administrator Paul Sieloff also attended.

I.
Public Hearing

Selectmen considered Shellfish Fee increases and an amendment to 4.1.3 of Shellfish Rules and Regulations.  Beebe read the proposed Shellfish Fee increases and the amended 4.1.3 rule.  The Fee increases are indicated in the table below: 

A.
Proposed Shellfish Fee Increases

 
 
 Existing
 
Proposed

Resident or Taxpayer

$25.00

$50.00

Resident or Taxpayer over 65 years old

$5.00

$10.00

Non-Resident or Non-Taxpayer

$125.00

$200.00

Seasonal Resident or Taxpayer

$15.00

$30.00

Seasonal Non-Resident or Non-Taxpayer

$40.00

$75.00

Commercial Resident

$100.00

$300.00

Commercial Resident over 65 years old

$15.00

$50.00

Commercial Junior Resident

$50.00

$100.00

Permit Replacement Fee (non-photo)

$0

$10.00

Michael May recused himself as a holder of a shellfish license.

Helen Miranda Wilson of the Shellfish Advisory Committee explained how the figures had been determined.  She said the fee increases were a great improvement and noted that the last fee increase had been made 23 years ago.  Joel Fox of the Shellfish Advisory Committee explained the advantages of the new regulation.  Shellfish Constable Andrew Koch discussed the cost of various shellfish licenses in other towns.  Robert Kelly had questions and comments about the change in 4.1.3.  He recommended that the BOS vote against the amendment.  

MOTION 08-0169: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the proposed Shellfish fee increases. 

Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Dale Donovan

Yea 4   

Nay 0 

B.
Amendment to Wellfleet Shellfish Rules and Regulations

The proposed 4.1.3 amended Shellfish Rules and Regulations states: 

“4.1.3  Annual commercial permits valid from 1 January to 31 December will be issued from January 1st to April 30th of the permit year subject to a thirty (30) day review of the application. [add) Permits will be only issued after the applicant has shown proof of valid State Commercial Permit with Shellfish endorsement and a valid Shellfish Transaction Card. Only in the year in which a person reaches fourteen (14) years of age may that person apply for a junior commercial permit at any time after the occurrence of that person’s birthday.”

Shellfish Constable Koch explained the process for attaining a valid Shellfish Transaction Card.  Beebe discussed commercial permitting with Koch.  From the floor, John Riehl discussed having a Senior Resident Commercial Permit.  There was further discussion of the State’s Transaction Card and records.

MOTION 08-0170: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the amendment of Shellfish Rules & Regulations 4.1.3.

Motion by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Dale Donovan

Yea 4 Nay 0 

C. Commercial Shellfish License – Justin Christopher Lynch

In his letter dated May 6, 2008, Justin Lynch had appealed the decision to deny the extension of his Commercial Shellfish Permit.  Donovan suggested setting policy to cover future extensions of licenses. Joel Fox gave the background of the timing of license renewal deadlines.   

MOTION 08-0171: To move that the Board of Selectmen grant Justin Lynch a Commercial Shellfish License

Motion
by:  Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Jerry Houk

Yea 4   
Nay 0

Michael May returned to the table.

D. Shellfish Grant Renewal – Steven and Laura Caminiti, #01-02 for a ten year period.

MOTION 08-0172: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the Shellfish Grant renewal to Steven and Laura Caminiti #01-02 for a ten year period.

Motion
by:   Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  
Ira Wood
Yea 5
   
Nay 0

E. Extension of Operation Hours – Wellfleet Harbor Actors Theater, Route 6 to extend the hours of operation from 10pm to 12midnight on the following dates: June 4th, 19th, 29th, July 2nd, 12th, 17th, 30th, August 14th, 27th September 11th and 27th.

Wood disclosed that he is on the Board of W.H.A.T.

W.H.A.T. representative Kristen Stewart said she had not discussed the extended hour request with theater abutters.  Houk said people had objected to W.H.A.T.’s previous licensing.  

MOTION 08-0173: To move that the Board of Selectmen grant the extension of hours of operation for June 4, June 19 and June 29 to be extended to the rest of the dates requested provided there are no objections from neighbor that cannot be agreeably settle 

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Dale Donovan

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

II. Open Session & Announcements

· Wood commented on the Memorial Day Commemorative event. Wood had drafted a letter of appreciation to Wellfleet Market which he asked the Board to approve.

MOTION 08-0174: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve sending the letter of appreciation to the owners of Wellfleet Market for their donation of food for the Selectmen’s Memorial Day Open House.

Motion
by:   Dale Donovan   
Seconded by:  Jerry Houk 

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

· Houk recommended sending a second letter of appreciation to the young woman from the Coast Guard who spoke at the ceremony.  

· Houk discussed the possibility of having a community garden in Wellfleet.  He suggested finding what Town land might be available for a community garden.  

· Joyce Harding discussed what she considered a fence at the Marina.  The Harbormaster said it was a guardrail, she reported. The Town Administrator will investigate

· Rex Peterson announced there will be a $5,000 grant from Cape Cod Commission to help clear the title on Town property available for Housing on Old King’s Highway.

III.
New Business

A.
Appointments


Coastal & Pond Access - Steven Gazzano


Building & Needs Assessment - Adam Levinson

MOTION 08-0175: To move that the Board of Selectmen appoint Steven Gazzano to the Coastal & Pond Access Committee and Adam Levinson to the Building & Needs Assessment Committee

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0


Special Police Officers - George Spirito, Paul Cononi, Jeremiah Valli, Reid Booth, Mark Sklut, Chris Pierson, Dan Leger, John Szucs and Kevin LaRocco

MOTION 08-0176: To move that the Board of Selectmen appoint Special Police Officers Spirito, Cononi, Valli, Booth Sklut, Pierson, Leger, Szucs and LaRocco.  

Motion
by: Dale Donovan
Seconded by:  
Ira Wood

Yea 5
   
Nay 0


Reappointment of Officers – Paul Clark, Geraldine LaPense and Steve Pariseau


Police Department Chaplin – Kenneth Roscoe


Police Matrons – Shirley Cabral, Theresa Townsend and Lorial Russell


School Crossing Guard & Police Constable – Kimberly Baker

MOTION 08-0177: To move that the Board of Selectmen reappoint Police Officers Clark, LaPense and Pariseau; appoint Kenneth Roscoe as Police Chaplain; appoint Shirley Cabral, Theresa Townsend and Lorial Russell as Police Matrons; and appoint Kimberly Baker as School crossing Guard & Police Constable.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0


Special Police Officers – Full Time National Park Service Law Enforcement Rangers (Steven Prokop, Robert Grant, Craig Thatcher, Michael Minnerath, Christopher Hartsgrove, Karen Frasier, W. Russell Hughes, Sean Kelly, Christopher Anderson, Allison Berger, Garrett Moynihan and Timothy Morrison)


Special Police Officers – Full Time Truro Officers (Chief John Thomas, John Lundborn, David Silva, David Costa, David Perry, Scott Holway, James Roach, Craig Danziger, Kyle Takakjian, Nicolas Ambrosini, Carrie DeAngelo)

MOTION 08-0178: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the appointment of Special Police Officers from the National Park Service Law Enforcement Rangers and the appointment of Special Police Officers from Truro.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0


Call Firefighter/Paramedic – Thomas Marvin

Fire Chief Daniel Silverman introduced Call Firefighter/Paramedic Thomas Marvin.

MOTION 08-0179: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the appointment of Thomas Marvin as Call Firefighter/Paramedic.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Dale Donovan

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

B.
Common Victualler License


Renewal - Flying Fish Café, 29 Briar Lane.

Beebe recused herself from discussion, and May assumed chairmanship of the meeting.

MOTION 08-0180: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the Common Victualler License for the Flying fish Café at 29  Briar Lane.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

Beebe resumed chairmanship of the meeting.


New License – Sol, 15 Kendrick Ave.

MOTION 08-0181: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the new license for Sol at 15 Kendrick Ave. 

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael  May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

C.
Use of Town Owned Property - Lawrence Peters representing Wellfleet Historic Society, requesting use of Garden Area behind 335 Main Street on June 15th from 10AM – 4PM for the Annual Strawberry Festival.

MOTION 08-0182: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the Wellfleet  Historic Society’s request for use of the garden area of 335 Main St. on June 15, 2008 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. for the Annual Strawberry Festival.

Motion
by:  Dale Donovan
Seconded by:  Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

D.
Mayo Creek Restoration Project 

Health/Conservation Agent Hillary Greenberg and John Riehl of the Natural Resources Advisory Board (NRAB) came forward to explain the Mayo Creek Restoration Project.  Riehl was requesting support for the installation of the tide controlling gate for the partial restoration plan.  Helen Miranda Wilson said the project had not been presented to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.  She recommended further study on septic systems that abut Mayo Creek and a presentation to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.  Wood asked about potential problems with the gate.  Greenberg said the gate could be manually closed if necessary.  

MOTION 08-0183: To move that the Board of Selectmen to support the partial Mayo Creek Restoration project.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

E.        Request from Conservation Commission and Shellfish Advisory to place boulders off of Nauset Rd, within the Area of Critical Environmental Concern (ACEC).

Hillary Greenberg distributed a map picturing the area and the created access that is destroying the terrain.  She came before the Board to formally request placement of boulders to prevent further destruction.  

MOTION 08-0184: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve placement of boulders to prevent the further destruction of the area of Nauset Rd.

Motion
by: Michael May 

Seconded by:  
Ira Wood
Yea 5 Nay 0

F) Trust for Public Land 

Jan Plaue of Open Space introduced two representatives from Boston from the Trust from Public Lands (TPL). Nellie Aikenhead and Darci Schofield came forward to give an overview of TPL.  They deal with community gardens, bike paths, campgrounds, beaches and more. TPL does not hold land but helps towns with projects and land acquisition.  TPL has participated in several Cape Cod projects.   Dennis O’Connell from the Conservation Trust welcomed help from the TPL.

G) Library Solar Proposal 

Griswold “Gooz” Draz of the Alternative Energy Committee came forward to explain the private funding available for the Library Solar project. The Alternative Energy Committee had some financial questions on how funds for a matching grant would operate.   The Building Needs & Assessment Committee and the DPW would be involved, according to TA Paul Sieloff.  Town Accountant Marilyn Crary would handle separate funds from private donations.  Building Needs & Assessment Committee Chair Hugh Guildenstern discussed several aspects of the project that needed to be considered.  More discussion on Green Energy followed.  Tom Reinhart, James Sexton, Hugh Guildenstern, Helen Wilson, Robert Kelly and Liz Argos expressed different viewpoints.  The Town of Yarmouth Town Hall was offered as an example of a successful solar energy project.  

Wood wanted to know what to do to move forward with the project.  Paul Sieloff discussed setting up the donation program and addressing concerns by the Building Needs Committee.  Sieloff said there would be an update in two weeks.   Draz recommended moving forward as quickly as possible.  The Selectmen need the time to decide about endorsing the project.  Friends of the Library are an established non-profit and can handle donations.

IV.
Old Business

A) Update on status of Planning Board’s progress of Zoning By-law Amendments Dennis O’Connell, Chairman of the Planning Board, came forward to discuss the many factors involved in the preparation of a Zoning By-law amendment ready for Fall Town Meeting. Gooz Draz had submitted valuable information which Planning Board will review at its next meeting, O’Connell said.  Helen Wilson revived an idea for a separate Board that dealt with Site Plan Review.  Gooz Draz discussed Eastham’s Site Plan Review process, protection of the Seashore and Land Court cases.  Ben Zehnder spoke on neighborhood character as a part of Site Plan Review. Tom Reinhart said that there should be public hearings during the summer to consider Site Plan Review with particular attention to massing. 

B) Fire Station Construction Update - Fire Chief Daniel Silverman came forward to give an update on the Fire Station.  He said the project was on schedule and on budget so far.  In the next few months the skin and walls of the building will be constructed, Silverman said.  By Labor Day the shape of the building should be formed, according to Silverman.  He expressed his appreciation to the neighbors who have had to live with noise during the construction.  Drainage repairs and the water connection will take place on Lawrence Rd. when school lets out.  

C) IT Computerization Policy - The two page Internet Policy was presented by TA Paul Sieloff.  He supported the BOS’s voting on the policy.  

MOTION 08-0185: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the Internet Policy.

Motion
by: Dale Donovan

Seconded by:  
Ira Wood
Yea 5
   
Nay 0

V.
Correspondence

The Board will write Letter to Trevor Pontbriand a thank-you letter for his service to the ZBA.


VI.
Minutes



May 13, 2008

MOTION 08-0186: To move that the Board of Selectmen approve the minutes of May 13, 2008.

Motion
by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  
Michael May

Yea 5
   
Nay 0

VII.
Future Meetings/Agendas

Truro Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee & Town Administrator will hold a joint meeting with Wellfleet  possibly on June 24, 2008 at 5 p.m. in Truro.  Paul Sieloff discussed some options available for time and place of the meeting.

Returning to Correspondence, Ben Zehnder asked about a letter to the ZBA from George Price.  The Board acknowledged that it had received a copy of the letter.  

VIII.   
Adjournment

MOTION 08-0187: To move that the Board of Selectmen to adjourn. 

Motion by: Ira Wood

Seconded by:  Dale Donovan 

Yea  5
  
 Nay 0

The regular meeting adjourned at 9:30p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary





     



    

______


Jacqueline Beebe, Chair               Michael May                               
       Ira Wood      

Dale Donovan                               Jerry Houk
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